
 

We would like to invite families in to raise money for Mac-

Millan Cancer on Friday 24th September 2021 from 

2.15pm-3.15pm. 

This event will be held either outside in the school play-

ground or in the school hall with the windows and doors 

open. 

Please arrive at the back gate near the school car park. 

We request that whenever possible you do not wander 

around the school. If you require use of the toilets we will 

need to request that you wear a mask (these will be pro-

vided) 

https://donation.macmillan.org.uk/wbcm/donate?

_ga=2.86924954.389292233.1631526315-

Friday 24th  September 2021. 

Please join us in the school hall for a MacMillan Coffee afternoon from 2.15pm 

We would like appreciate donations of 

cakes, etc that are in a sealed packet, and 

are shop brought due to the current situa-

tion. If these could be left in the school 

office by Wednesday 22nd September.  

Thank you. 


